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September 15, 2020 
 
Karen P. Clarke  
CSX Transportation, Inc.  
Real Estate Management 
500 Water Street (S/C J-180) 
Jacksonville, FL 32202 
Karen_Clarke@csx.com 

 
RE: Bremo Power Station: Adjacent Landowner Notification 
 
Dear Ms. Clarke: 
 

In accordance with the U.S. EPA’s Coal Combustion Residuals Rule, 40 CFR § 
257.95(g)(2), and the Virginia Solid Waste Management Regulations, 9 VAC 20-81-
260.C.1.b, Virginia Electric and Power Company d/b/a Dominion Energy Virginia 
(“Dominion Energy”) is providing this notification to CSXT concerning results of a recent 
groundwater study for the Bremo Power Station’s East Ash Pond in Bremo Bluff, VA.  As 
further described in the recently completed Assessment of Corrective Measures Report and 
Nature and Extent Study (“Assessment”), which will be available by September 30 at 
https://www.dominionenergy.com/projects-and-facilities/electric-projects/coal-
ash/ccr-rule-compliance-data-and-information, groundwater monitoring wells located at 
the edge of Dominion Energy’s property adjacent to CSXT’s property were sampled to help 
define the nature and extent of groundwater impacts associated with the East Ash Pond. 

 
Results from this sampling indicated levels of certain metals constituents above 

established groundwater protection standards applicable to onsite ash ponds.  The 
Assessment notes that while this impacted groundwater is expected to extend off-site, there is 
no human exposure risk to the groundwater on either Dominion Energy’s or CSXT’s 
property.  Also, all ash has been removed from the East and West Ash Ponds, and ash from 
the North Ash Pond eventually will be removed as required by Virginia state law.  Finally, 
surface water monitoring results along the James River have shown no detection of the 
metals constituents, thus showing no unacceptable risk to human health or the environment. 
 
 Should you have any questions, please contact me at (804) 337-4356. 

 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Lisa C. Messinger 
Director, Environmental Services  
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